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Executive Committee:  President – Ray Feroz;  Vice President – Joyce Overly;  Secretary – Christopher McCarrick; Treasurer – Linda Lillard;  Delegates –
Ray Feroz, Jennifer May, Barry Sweet, Jaqueline Knaust, Mark Lepore;  Alternate Delegates – Ellen Foster, Jonathan Touster, Cristin Ketley, Jamie 
Phillips, Lorie Taylor;  Coaches President – Chris Weibel, Coaches Vice President – Matt Hanhold; Coaches’ Grievance Chair – Eric Laughlin; Venango 
Campus Rep – Renee Bloom; CAP – Joseph Croskey; DRC – Mary Buchanan; Grievance – Mark Kilwein;  Health & Welfare – Amy Shannonhouse;  
Legislative – Jonathan Touster; Membership – Paul Klenowski;  Negotiations – Ray Feroz; Nominations & Elections – Jane Walsh; Social Justice – Amy 
Conner-Love; Public Affairs/Relations – Christopher McCarrick; Student Liaison – Naomi Bell O’Neil; Rules & Bylaws – Jamie Phillips; Mobilization Co-
Chairs – Jackie Knaust & Andy Lingwall; State Temporary Faculty Committee – Natasha Dias; State APSCUF Executive Council – Joyce Overly;   
Meet & Discuss Team:  Ray Feroz; Barry Sweet; Joyce Overly; Adam Roberts; Mark Kilwein; Jennifer May; Mary Buchanan 

 

The President’s Message… 

 

Dear Colleagues, 
 
Holiday Greetings!  Finals week is here!  Joy to the world! 
 
About the only thing on the APSCUF radar this month is the LA and membership votes on the SSHE-proposed 
retirement incentive side letter proposal.  In a nutshell, this would permit bonus payment for a designated 
amount of sick days, above and beyond the norm, for qualified faculty who choose to retire and send a letter 
to the president by March 2nd.  This bonus payment would trigger only if 200 or more faculty retire system-
wide.  If 200 do not choose to retire, then the incentive falls apart and the faculty who submitted letters could 
choose to rescind them.   
 
Why would SSHE offer such an incentive?  Because they need to reduce costs throughout the system, and 
reducing personnel costs represent a quick way to do that.  And because a simple cash bonus payment for 
early retirement was described by the SSHE in recent negotiations as “illegal” (although it was done a few 
years ago as “The Mellow Bill”), but paying faculty a bonus based upon unused earned sick leave balance is OK.  
On December 10th the APSCUF Legislative Assembly overwhelmingly approved sending the retirement 
incentive side letter to a vote by the faculty membership which will take place electronically from Dec 17-20.  If 
approved, then all eligible faculty will be sent a customized letter noting their estimated payout based upon 
provisions of the side letter.     
 
The side letter proposal comes with a neutral recommendation by the APSCUF negotiation committee.  There 
are pros and cons.  Let’s see what the bargaining unit wants to do with this one.  APSCUF members can review 
the side letter by going to the members-only site.  Please vote! 
 
Finally, please join us at the EOS holiday social at the Clarion River Brewing 
Company on Thursday December 12 from 4-6 pm.  It will be a great 
opportunity to catch up with colleagues! 
 
In solidarity with warm holiday wishes, 
Ray 
 

http://www.apscuf.org/
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SPRING 2020 MEETINGS 
(Please mark your calendars!) 

 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE (EC) 
(Rhea Conf. Room @ 3:30 pm) 
Tuesday, January 21 
Tuesday, February 4 
Tuesday, February 18 
Tuesday, March 10 
Tuesday, March 24 
Tuesday, April 14 
 
DEPARTMENTAL REP COUNCIL  
(Rhea Conf. Room @ 3:30 PM) 
Tuesday, January 28 
Tuesday, February 11 
Tuesday, March 17 
Tuesday, April 7 
 

PRE-MEET & DISCUSS and MEET & DISCUSS (tentative) 
Tuesday, January 14 @ 3:30 pm – Pre-Meet & Discuss 
Friday, January 17 @ 2:30 pm – Meet & Discuss (Rhea) 
Friday, February 14 @ 2:30 pm – Pre-Meet & Discuss  
Friday, February 21 @ 2:30 pm– Meet & Discuss (Carrier) 
Friday, March 20 @ 2:30 pm – Pre-Meet & Discuss  
Friday, March 27 @ 2:30 pm – Meet & Discuss (Rhea) 
Tuesday, April 21 @ 3:30 pm – Pre-Meet & Discuss  
Friday, April 24 @ 2:30 pm – Meet & Discuss (Carrier) 
 
LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLIES 
February 6-8, 2020 (Radisson, Camp Hill, PA) 
April 16-18, 2020 (Sheraton Harrisburg Hershey Hotel, 
Harrisburg) 
 

GENERAL APSCUF & BARGAINING UNIT MEETING is scheduled for Tuesday, March 31, 2020, @ 
3:30 pm.  Location is to be announced.  This will also include “Meet the Candidates” forum for the 
2020 Spring General Elections.  Please “pencil in” this meeting on your meeting calendar.   
NOTE:  Spring Elections will be held on Tuesday, April 21st.   
 

 
Join us at the Clarion APSCUFõs Holiday and End-of -the -Semester Celebration at the 
Clarion River Brewing Company , Thursday , December 12 , from 4-6 pm . Please feel 
free to bring your spouse or a significant other !  Please do make plans to join us and 
help celebrate the holiday spirit!    
 

WELCOME New APSCUF Members!!  

× Anthony Colega  ð Nursing (West Penn)  
× Laura Terwilliger ð Psychology  

 
 

 
CONGRATULATIONS and BEST WISHES!!  

The following faculty will be retiring in January 20 20. 
 

Jerry Belloit ð Finance  
Ralph Leary ð English & Modern Languages  

 

 
 

A REMINDER to the new Fall 2019 Part -time Temporary Faculty :   
If you were a new part -time temp orary faculty member  for the fall 2019  semester and are 

returning to Clario n University for the spring 2020  semester, please contact Jan 

Walters in the APSCUF office in January for a PA Faculty Health & Welfare Fund  

enrollment card.  YES, you do qualify for partial vision and FULL dental coverage for you have 

fulfilled the obligat ion of serving one semester of the previous three semesters.  

  

NOTE:  THIS IS NO COST ȹƵ ʱƵɓ ʝĉ!ȹȠƵ°ʗ°Ȉ˱  ŝɔȡȺ ƶƖ± ƶí ȺĊ± b±Ɩ±íĜȺȡ íȉƶƌ !ǹȠkɓì̃ȡ lƶŴŴ±lȺĜʘ± 

bargaining.  For detailed coverage for par t -time temporary faculty, go in to the APSCUF website 

unde r forms -benefit  at  https://www.apscuf.org/members/forms -benefits/  . 

https://www.apscuf.org/members/forms-benefits/
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SCHOLARSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 
 
CLARION APSCUF 2020  FALL SCHOLARSHIPS :  Applications are now being 
accepted for the Fall 2020  Clarion APSCUF Scholarship  to be awarded to six (6) 
Clarion University students.   Any student wishing to apply must be currently enrolled at Clarion University 
with a minimum of 3.2 QPA follo wing completion of the Fall 2019  semester.  Eligibility, instruc tions and 
application can now be downloaded at  www.apscuf.org/universities/clarion  . Deadline for submission is 
Friday, March 20, 2020  @ 12:00 pm .   
 
Please feel free to share the direct link to the application:  
https://www.apscuf.org/wp -content/uploads/2019/12/Application -for -APSCUF-Scholarship -for -Fall -
2020.pdf  
 
We are asking on ce again for you to announce this scholarship to your students in your classes along with 
posting the above link in each of your D2L course sites.   Also we are asking to please display the enclosed 
announcement flyer in your department where students can s ee it.    
 
In advance, thank you for your assistance.  
The Clarion APSCUF Scholarship Committee:    
Jeffrey Diamond  (Chai r), Todd Lavin & Helen Hampikian  

 

 

2020 STATE APSCUF SCHOLARSHIP:   For Family Members of 
APSCUF/APSCURF Members Only :   
State APSCUF is now accepting applications for their annual scholarship program.   The 
scholarship award of $3,000 will only be presented to one (1) eligible applicant in 
his/her higher education career in August 2019.    An eligible applicant must be a 
òfamily memberó of an APSCUF/APSCURF member in good standing or an APSCUF staff 

member and must be enrolled at one of the fourteen (14) state -owned universities.   Deadline for 
application is March 2, 2020 .  For more information on eligibility and to download t he complete 
application, go to https://www.apscuf.org/wp -content/uploads/2019/09/APSCUF -State-Scholarship -
Program -2020.pdf  

 

 

 
A HEALTHY U REMINDER:  Deadline for participation is May 31, 2020 
 
As many of you may know, the next faculty collective bargaining agreement 
includes changes to the Healthy U program. These changes do not go into effect 
until the next wellness year begins. 
 
For the current wellness year, which runs Sept. 1, 2019, through May 31, 2020, faculty and coaches who 
have the State System Highmark PPO ð and their enrolled spouse/domestic partner ð must still 
complete 70 points prior to May 31, 2020. Failure to complete this requirement will result in a 10% 
penalty added to your health-insurance premium beginning July 1, 2020. This penalty could cost your 
family as much as $2,000 extra in premium payments. 
 
To see what activities count toward your 70-point total, please see the Healthy U Activity Guide. Activities 
completed after May 31, 2019, are acceptable for the current wellness year. 
 
Questions? Contact me via email at barthun@apscuf.org or phone at 800-932-0587, Option 1. 
   
ðBim Arthun, 
Membership-Services Specialist 
 
 

http://www.apscuf.org/universities/clarion
https://www.apscuf.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/12/Application-for-APSCUF-Scholarship-for-Fall-2020.pdf
https://www.apscuf.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/12/Application-for-APSCUF-Scholarship-for-Fall-2020.pdf
mailto:barthun@apscuf.org
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UPDATES ON APSCUF COLLECTIVE BARGAINING AGREEMENTS/FACULTY SIDE-LETTER: 
 

 

FACULTY CONTRACT:  
A few weeks ago, APSCUF faculties voted in favor of the tentative agreement 
(login required), moving the document to Pennsylvania's State System of Higher 
Education's Board of Governors for final approval. 
 
Pennsylvania’s State System of Higher Education’s Board of Governors yesterday, 
Wednesday, December 11, ratified the APSCUF faculty collective bargaining agreement via conference 
call. Click here to view the joint press release. The contract in its entirety will be posted in the coming 
days. 

FACULTY RETIREMENT SIDE LETTER:  
APSCUF's legislative assembly voted on Tuesday, Dec. 10, on a proposed retirement-incentive side letter 
and has approved it to move forward for a vote next week (Dec. 17-20) by the Faculty 
membership. Between now and then, members who are faculty may view the side letter in a secure area 
(login required*) of the APSCUF website. Click here (login required) to read President Dr. Kenneth M. 
Mash's message about side letter, and click here (login required) to view the side letter. DO NOT SHARE 
THE CONTENTS OF THIS DOCUMENT with any parties, including the media. Do not post about it on social 
media or other online platforms. If you have any questions, please click here to email Mash or contact 
your chapter president. 
 
Faculty electronic voting on the side letter is slated for Tuesday through Friday Dec. 17–20. Due to the 
time-sensitivity of this program and upcoming break, State APSCUF plans to conduct the vote 
electronically, via SurveyMonkey, as they did with last summer’s phased-retirement vote. Your electronic 
ballot will arrive via campus email (if the assembly approves the side letter), and you should also receive 
notifications and reminders from your chapter office manager. Only APSCUF faculty members can vote. If 
you know of colleagues who are not APSCUF members, encourage them to join. 
 
 
COACHES CONTRACT:  
The APSCUF coaches' negotiations team signed a tentative 
agreement with Pennsylvania's State System of Higher Education on 
Monday, December 9. The document requires coach leadership 
council and executive council approval before moving to a member 
vote. State APSCUF expects the coach membership vote to occur 
early in the spring semester. Know that only APSCUF coaches members can vote on contract ratification. 
If you know of colleagues who are not APSCUF members, encourage them to join. 
 
Between now and then, all member coaches may view the tentative agreement in a secure area (login 
required) of the APSCUF website. CLICK HERE (login required) to view the tentative agreement. DO NOT 
SHARE THE CONTENTS OF THESE DOCUMENTS with any parties, including the media. Do not post about 
them on social media or other online platforms. State APSCUF plans to post a summary document on the 
website soon.  By law, we continue to operate under the expired contract until a new agreement is fully 
ratified.  
 
 

http://link.scsend.com/w1nS?recipient_id=14T1mLI5QmSZNXpf7E4cqONs22NA07znNqyhSM1fejTq4
http://link.scsend.com/w1nT?recipient_id=14T1mLI5QmSZNXpf7E4cqONs22NA07znNqyhSM1fejTq4
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.apscuf.org%2Fboard-of-governors-approves-contracts-with-faculty-professionals%2F&data=02%7C01%7Cjwalters%40clarion.edu%7C1a61fcc9dcbe443d71e908d77f0654dd%7Cac5281b27ef14be9a6b48db2cf96ecca%7C0%7C0%7C637117537617268162&sdata=fISRrCvSSau6nHVspReHtqi8eTz4%2FfeGjvLGkcJUrPc%3D&reserved=0
http://link.scsend.com/w4ET?recipient_id=14T1mLI5QmSZPQgSu79NON9M22NA07znNqyhSM1fejTq4
http://link.scsend.com/w4EU?recipient_id=14T1mLI5QmSZPQgSu79NON9M22NA07znNqyhSM1fejTq4
mailto:kmash@apscuf.org
http://link.scsend.com/w4EV?recipient_id=14T1mLI5QmSZPQgSu79NON9M22NA07znNqyhSM1fejTq4
http://link.scsend.com/w4EV?recipient_id=14T1mLI5QmSZPQgSu79NON9M22NA07znNqyhSM1fejTq4
http://link.scsend.com/w4EV?recipient_id=14T1mLI5QmSZPQgSu79NON9M22NA07znNqyhSM1fejTq4
http://link.scsend.com/w4EW?recipient_id=14T1mLI5QmSZPQgSu79NON9M22NA07znNqyhSM1fejTq4
http://link.scsend.com/w5CM?recipient_id=14T1mLI5QmSZMZVoZm6YCuNs22NA07znNqyhSM1fejTq4
http://link.scsend.com/w5CN?recipient_id=14T1mLI5QmSZMZVoZm6YCuNs22NA07znNqyhSM1fejTq4
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CƵƋěƕó ȠƵƵƕ˲˱˱ó°ƕ°Ȉ!ų ȠǹȈěƕó ̟̝̟̝ ELECTIONS!!!  GET INVOLVED!!!   
 

Nominating petitions will be arriving in you r mailboxes in late January 2020 .  If you would like 

to run for positions on APSCUF Offices and Committees and/or University -wide Contractual 

Commi ttees in the General Spring 2020  Elections, please check out the up coming local APSCUF 

January 2020  Newsletter for election information and c onsider running for the available positions.  

 

 
 

APSCUF (AND APSCURF) MEMBERS:  We have a great Christmas  gift idea for your  
family !!  Why not give a gift of health with a family membership to our local YMCA in 
Clarion and Oil City.  Please see the enclosed flyer for details on how you can save by 
just being a member of APSCUF!!    

 
NOTE:  This membership discount is for both the Clarion County and Oil City YMCA ȭs!! 
 

 
HAVE YOU MOVED LATELY ?  If so, please be sure to inform Jan in the APSCUF office of 
your new address.  Reporting your new address to Human Resources DOES NOT  guarantee 
that we have received this information.  
  
Faculty: you will also need to change this with the PA Faculty Health & Welfare Fund , your 
dental and vision prov ider.  For a new enrollment form , please contact the APSCUF office 
today at 227-2420 or e-mail Jan at jwalters@clarion.edu . 
 

 
 
NOTE:  The Clarion APSCUF Office wi ll be closed the following days:  December 
18; Monday, December 23 through Friday, January 3; January  10; and January 
20 in observance of Martin Luther King Day.  
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
HAVE A VERY MERRY CHRISTMAS &  A HAPPY NEW YEAR!! 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:jwalters@clarion.edu


December 2019 www.apscuf.org/universities/clarion 6 

 

 

 



December 2019 www.apscuf.org/universities/clarion 7 

 

 


